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     September 11, 2023
Council Conference Room
           3:30 PM

Minutes

· Call to Order:  Janet called the meeting to order at 3:30
· Attendees:  Mike Apke, Jeff Batton, Kevin Brewer, Sara Copeland, Janet Farrell, Kim Gilley, Cami Gregg, Brenda Harvey, Dee Johnson, Peggy Johnson, Chris Jones, Amy McKenzie, Molly Rowell
Guest:  Patrick Pizzella

· Approval of Minutes l 
Dee moved to accept the minutes and Amy seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.

· Budget 2022-2023 FY
Kevin distributed the budget and noted a $150 expenditure for the Manning Award.

· Calendar – Kevin shared the calendar.
               
	Date
	Action
	People Involved

	September 15
	Spring plant order
	Garden Club, Matt Whitaker, Kevin Brewer

	October 5
	Plant containers downtown (Pine Branch) and stacked stone planters.
	Garden Club-Pine Branch, Bart Jr., Kevin Brewer, Matt Whitaker-Green Haven

	October 3rd week 
	Plant Gateway signs
	B&G Staff

	October 24

	Planting Day downtown 
	Joanne Valdes, Matt Whitaker-Green Haven, Kevin Brewer, B&G staff to unload plants.
Garden Club Members


	October 23rd -week 
	Plant annuals in Tuft’s Park
	Kevin Brewer, B&G staff

	October 2nd- week 
	Remove hanging baskets downtown for the winter
	Matt Whitaker

	Oct 31
	Fluff the wreaths and check lights
	Janet and Dee

	November 14th -week
	Put up the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-16
	Decorate the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-17
	Put out Christmas tree clusters and additional swags on McIntyre, McCaskill, & Magnolia
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 14

	Hang wreaths downtown and big swags

	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification Committee

	November 13 week
	Hang swags on the signposts
	Pinehurst Garden Club members


	December 1
	Christmas tree lighting

	Events staff, B&G staff

	December 12
	Christmas Decorating Contest judging
	Amy McKenzie, Guest Judges

	January 2-5
	Take down Christmas tree and tree clusters
	B&G staff, Events staff

	January 9
	Take down wreaths
	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification members


	January 9
	Take down swags

	Pinehurst Garden Club




Beautification Grant-
               Janet was approached by Garden Club of the Sandhills about the front of the Given Library to 
               replace the stones.

Old Business - 

· Market Square Enhancements 
Planters are ordered.  Moving some additional planters to Market Square.  Adding additional areas for plantings.  
· Downtown Amenity Plan Improvements
Jeff reported that bollards have arrived and the new trash cans are ordered.  The lampposts are painted; new benches have been added and others painted; and the landscaping is complete.  
Council will view the plans for parking this week.  Street repairs are coming.  The proposed four way stop and storm water areas are still in design stages.
· Update on Triangle planting at cabin 
Sara noted that the allotted Village grant money has been spent and the rest of the improvements will come from the Pinehurst Garden Club portion of the grant.  The grant was 50% from Village and Garden Club.  The whole project will be completed by spring.  A concrete bench has been added to the area.  Solar lighting is being explored and the group is still evaluating plantings coordinated with irrigation.   
· Report from Business Guild 
Kim emailed Catherine and let her know she will continue representing the Guild to the Beautification Committee
· Warren H Manning Award 
Still to do:  Pick up and signs and give one recipient their gift.
Thoughts after this year:  Janet sent a note to Kristen about publicity.  This year it was announced before the event but there could be additional publicity after the judging to focus on advertising the winners. This year the award program was announced in the newsletter, however, next year we could notify the garden clubs to encourage promoting the award.  
The committee will get together to review this year’s approach and look forward to next year.
· Village Planting Guide
Dee and Chris have made Initial progress.  There will be several proofs.  It should be completed by Spring.
· BC Sponsored Workshops or Lectures in partnership with Sandhills Horticultural Society 
Dee reported that about 75 people showed up to the event to count pollinators.  She shared Horticultural Society newsletters and announced a workshop on Sept. 22.
· Rain Garden Partnership with NCSU 
Kevin had no update.  He will reach out to NCSU again.   An actual rain garden would be constructed during the workshop.  Claudia Watson is looking for possible locations.
· [bookmark: _Hlk140514245]“A Pinehurst Christmas” Contest 2023 
Amy emailed Kristen to follow up a previous email.  Decorations should be up by December 9,  with judging on December 14.  Christmasprize@gmail.com is the website to apply to be included in judging.  There is a Gmail blast scheduled for Nov. 11th  and submission forms will go out 6 weeks before judging.  There will be paper forms at the Village Hall reception desk.
 There was a discussion about using a van for the judging and suggestions for judges were made.
Amy will contact the potential judges and give an update next month.
· Christmas Wreaths, bow refresh – Janet, Mary
Janet said that bows and lights will be tested on Oct. 31.  


New Business –

· Invasive Plants at Arboretum – Molly and Kevin will look at invasive plants at the Arboretum and throughout the village in the next several months.  They will do a survey and report back.

· Cami:  Pinehurst Garden Club would like to coordinate with the Village on flower beds for the US Open. The Village has funds for US Open enhancements and would be willing to collaborate with the Pinehurst Garden Club. DOT has plans for the roads.  

Cami also expressed concern that the area near the new buildings at Pinehurst Country Club have fences that are overgrown with weeds.  That will be addressed when the fences come  down.

Cami also suggested that the three Bradford pears should be taken down in the triangle garden by the lake.  Jeff said the Village would look at them to offer up plans as there are other things needing to be looked at.

· Comments from attendees.  Kim noted that the Best of Our State meets in Pinehurst the week Jan. 1-8 and suggested the wreaths stay up in town until then.

· Motion to Adjourn. Amy moved to adjourn the meeting and Chris seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned.



· Meetings of BC are held the first Monday of the months indicated at 3:30 PM.  
· Meeting Dates 2023 – October 2, November 6, December 4.  No meetings in January, June or July


History, Charm, and Southern Hospitality
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